
TOWN OF RAVENEL 

SEWER ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 17, 2024 

2:00 P.M.  
 

The Town of Ravenel Sewer Advisory Board Meeting was held Wednesday, January 17, 2024, 2:00 

p.m. at 5962 Highway 165, Ravenel, South Carolina. The following members of the Board were 

present: Mayor Stephen W. Tumbleston, Chairman and Councilmember W. Buckey Waters (Mayor 

Pro Tempore), Councilmember Terry Wilkinson, Town Administrator and Planner Michael Hemmer, 

and Town Utility Engineer J.R. Toribio (Seamon, Whiteside, & Associates, Inc.). Also, in attendance 

was Mihaela Coopersmith (Manager, Raftelis) and Ryne Phillips (Senior Civil Engineering Team 

Leader, Seamon, Whiteside, & Associates, Inc.).  

 

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the meeting. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL 

Chairman Waters called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. A quorum was present to conduct business. 

The Lord’s Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance were recited by attendees. 

 

2. MAYOR/CHAIRMAN COMMENTS 

None. 

 

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 a. Recusals/Conflicts of Interest 

 None.  

 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 a. May 10, 2023 

Councilmember Wilkinson made a motion to approve the May 10, 2023, Sewer Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes; this motion was seconded by Mayor Tumbleston. All voted in favor. Motion passed 

unanimously (5-0).  

 

5. OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

 a. Sewer Rates 

Board Members discussed impact fees and rates, maintenance of pump stations, new developments, 

residential and commercial sewer customers, Charleston Water System expenditures, Town of 

Hollywood expenses, and the annual sewer budget. 

 

In addition, Board Members reviewed preliminary data from Carolina Lift Stations regarding the 

Town’s wastewater collection system (Attachment 1).  

 

 b. Sewer Grant Planning 

Board Members are currently seeking grant funding opportunities for the sewer system. A grant 

application will be drafted in preparation to apply for the South Carolina Infrastructure Investment 

Program (SCIIP) award. 



7. PUBLIC COMMENTS (3 MINUTES) 

Micah and Olivia McCarty of 5634 Golden Rice Lane, expressed concern about livestream access being 

unavailable for this meeting. In addition, Mr. McCarty inquired about there not being a secretary present 

at the meeting for notetaking and minutes purposes. Mrs. McCarty shared that certain information and 

documents that should be public aren’t available on the website or by any other means.  

 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

Councilmember Wilkinson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:16 p.m.; this motion was 

seconded by Mayor Tumbleston. All voted in favor. Motion passed unanimously (5-0). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 













 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

_______________________________________ 

                              Mayor Stephen Tumbleston 

 

 

 

________________________________________ 

                                               W. Buckey Waters 

 

 

 

________________________________________       

         Terry Wilkinson 

 

 

 

________________________________________ 

         J.R. Toribio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Minutes transcribed from tape and respectfully submitted by: Mikayla White, Clerk-Receptionist 
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